
FRIDAY 11th JULY 2025 

& 

FRIDAY 18th JULY 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

For the final newsletter of this academic year 2024-25, there’s so much to 

share, especially because it’s a two-weeker (as I didn’t get round to sending 

last week’s out!) 

  What a brilliant time  

  and amazing  

  achievement for 
Year 

  6 last week as they  

  all conquered Moel  

  Famau on a very hot 

  and sunny day! 

 

 

 

 

 

And what a wonderful achievement for 
Mohammed-Zayn, Ariya and Theo from 
Year 5, who were all finalists in this 
year’s Dot Art Award.  Ariya’s artwork 
even hung in the Walker Art Gallery in 



It was a joy to see so many of you at this 
year’s Knottyashtonbury last week.  Special 
thanks to Ms Rodgers, Mrs Petyt, Mrs 
Carson and Mrs Kehoe for putting the 
event together, and of course to Sonny’s 
dad for the music!  In total, the event 
raised £1800 which will help fund trips and 
events for the children in school next year. 

 

 

 

     

  

 

We are incredibly proud of the children from the 
Knotty Ash & Liverpool Signing Choirs, who were 
invited to perform at a prestigious National 
Diversity Event held at HSBC headquarters in 
Birmingham. 

Their heartfelt performance promoted Deaf 
awareness and celebrated the beauty of British 
Sign Language BSL through signed songs. By 
sharing the message "Our Voices Are In Our 
Hands," these talented young people are helping 
bring sign language to communities across the 
country and showing the powerful impact of 
inclusion, expression, and unity. 

Well done to everyone involved — your voices 
truly shone through your hands. 

 



 

We presented awards to children in each class, under the same 5 categories.  The first 

3 reflect excellence and enthusiasm in our Inclusive Curriculum areas: 

1. Culture & Creativity   - including History, Art, Music and Drama 

2. Science & Discovery   - including Science, Geography, Computing and DT 

3. Communities & Diversity - including RE, understanding ourselves and each other  

The next 2 cover other areas of importance: 

4. Sporting Development and Achievement 

5. Kindness 

DRB 
Nursery 

Reception Year 1 
Year 2 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 

Well done to all our 

our winners 2024! 



 

Year 6 treated us to a 
brilliant performance at 

their Leavers’ Evening on 
Tuesday.  They showed just 

how confident, creative  
and collaborative they are! 

Their play was wonderfully 
acted, sung, signed and danced. 

Well done to Miss Hunter for writing, directing and motivating, and to the Year 
6 staff team for pulling the whole thing together. But, of course, a huge well 

done to Year 6 themselves for bringing their classic humour and team spirit to 
the entire evening. 

… and their final week continued making memories together, and reinforcing 
friendships that will hopefully last for years to come. 



 

Year 6 has been a wonderful, supportive and fun-loving class, and we’re going 

to miss them very much. 

Goodbye and Good luck to…    Ethan    Theo 

Elliot    Sam    Amy    Kai 

James    Emily    Kyra    India  

Savannah  Kaydn   Harry    Flo    

Rufus    Paige    Lottie    Cece   

Oliver    Olivia    Thomas   Emma   

Summer   Charlotte   Oliver    Kaiden 

Flynn    Will    Darcie    Charlie 

We’re so proud of the people you are, your friendships and achievements so far.  

Keep shining, superstars! 



 

Wishing a fun, peaceful and 

relaxing Summer break to all our 

wonderful Knotty Ash families, 

staff and community. 

Miss Clements x  



Over the Summer break, we will continue to host events in the school 

hall on a Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do 

this.)  It’s not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

 



Nursery 11/7/25 

 

Nursery have had a busy week finding out all about the different homes we live in . We 
found out that some houses have no stairs and they are called Bungalows!  We found out 
that we all live in different types of houses and we sent photos in so we could all look on 
the whiteboard at each others houses.  We also sorted furniture and put the furniture 
into the correct rooms in houses.  

In maths we ordered numbers up o 10 and put the numbers in the correct places when 
they got muddled up. We worked out which numbers were missing on the number line 
too, 

Adele came to visit us from the children's centre to read us a story about healthy eating . 
We were very good at talking about the right choices to make and we showed Adele 
some of our healthy snack options . Only one week to go in Nursery for lots of us. We are 
all ready to make the step up to the Reception Class now!   



Reception 11/7/25 

This week reception have loved bringing their teddy bears into school 
and having a picnic on the field! They enjoyed snacks, I've lollies, games, 
and stories! Everyone had so much fun!  

They children did some lovely writing about the mini beasts they made 
last week!! We are all so proud of the children and their reading and 
writing journey!  

We finished the week by watching the Year 6 leavers play in the hall!!! It 
was amazing!!!  



Reception 18/7/25 

Good bye and good luck to reception class 2024/2025! We have had the 
very best year together! 

 

Enjoy your summer and see you when you come back as Year 1's.  



Year 1  11/7/25 

What a wonderful start to the week we had in Year 1! We went to New Brighton for the 
day for our school trip. We met Steve from the New Brightoners who took us along the 
beach with litter pickers and bins to help clean up the beach. We then went to Vale Park 
and played parachute games as well as spending some time on the swings and slides. 
The children had a lovely day and were beautifully behaved whilst out and about. In 
Maths, we continued securing our knowledge of fractions when learning about halves. 
At the end of the week, we then moved on to learning about quarters. The children 
have been brilliant with this new tricky topic. In English, we learnt about time 
conjunctions and used them at the start of our sentences when writing a recount about 
our school trip. We finished the week watching the Year 6 dress rehearsal, which was a 
great end to a fun filled week. We hope all of our families enjoy a lovely, sunny 
weekend. 



Year 1  18/7/25 

What lovely week we've had to end a successful school year. The children have enjoyed 
their forest school session this week and having the opportunity to audition for and 
watch the talent show. We also had a visit to school, to talk about the importance of 
looking after our teeth. The children engaged in a variety of practical activities to 
deepen their understanding which as you can see from the pictures, they thoroughly 
enjoyed it. We hope all our families have a lovely summer break! 



Year 2  11/7/25 

Year 2's week got off to a great start with our lovely trip to New Brighton on Monday. 
Everything went so well - We had a lovely bus driver (thanks Jane!), a brand-new bus, 
the sun shone all day and nobody lost any of their lunch to a hungry seagull! We were 
lucky enough to be met on the beach by Steve, a member of the New Brighteners - a 
local community organisation dedicated to keeping the beach clean. He spoke to us 
about plastic pollution and what kind of things wash up on the shore. The children had 
a wonderful time and all behaved beautifully of course. There are more lovely activities 
to come as we wind our way to the summer holidays: poetry writing, rounders, the Yr 6 
play. Who doesn't love the last summer term in a primary school? Have a lovely 
weekend everyone. 



Year 3  11/7/25 

Another mammoth week for Year 3. We have been learning about the life and career 
of Sir David Attenborough and found he has had an amazing life. In Maths we have 
been looking at and angles, learning that an angle smaller than a right angle is acute 
whist greater than a right angle is obtuse. In Science we have learnt about how 
humans are affecting habitats and climate change. The children also learnt about food 
chains and how all producers and consumers are interlinked. 



A fabulous end to a busy 
year. We have enjoyed 
spending the year with 
this wonderful group of 
children and can't wait to 
see them continue to 
grow just next door with 
Mr Myles. We wish them 
all an amazing summer 
of fun and laughter, they 
have been a pleasure! 

Year 3  18/7/25 



Year 4 have had a very busy but exciting week! In English, we have finished our 
biographies on David Attenborough and the children presented them beautifully in 
their Showcase Writing Books. They all worked so hard and should be so proud of 
their final outcomes!  

In Maths, we have been exploring hundredths as fractions and decimals. We have also 
been using place value charts to help us understand how decimals can be partitioned.  

The class made the most of the sunny weather on Wednesday playing a game of 
rounders outside. It was great to see them gain more confidence in using a bat to send 
the ball and everyone gave it 100% taking part in both batting and fielding.  

Year 4 explored the work of Henri Matisse and created their own scissor paintings 
inspired by his work in Art. They focused on drawing shapes, cutting and layering to 
create beautiful, colourful and bright pieces of art!  

On Thursday, we had a special visit from Sophie's Dad who brought some of their stick 
insects to share with the class. It was such an exciting opportunity to see them up 
close and Sophie shared lots of her knowledge on their diet, habitat and even taught 
us how they can climb due to their sticky feet!  

Year 4  11/7/25 



What a cracking week we have had in Year 4... our final week of the year! 

We have got up to lots of exciting activities, such as testing our general knowledge on 
a Quiz on different countries around the world and we spent some time researching 
the countries we are representing for our Year 4 Women's Euros Competition! It was 
wonderful to hear the children share their learning through presentations to the 
class. They did a fantastic job!  

To finish off our week we were all entertained at our Knotty Ash Talent Show! The 
year 4 children did amazingly in our class auditions and Sophie and Poppy took to 
the stage to represent our class! They both had energetic and amazingly skilled 
dance routines. Well done girls! 

I hope all of our Year 4 children and families have a super summer holiday! I can't 
wait to see you all again in September! Roll on Year 5!!!  

Year 4  18/7/25 



Well done to Year 5 on what has been another excellent week! It’s been hard in the heat 

but the class have stayed focused and cool all week!  In Maths, we were able to explore 

finding parts of a whole number using fractions.  In English, we looked at description and 

planned a story which we will read to reception next week!  In our Inclusive Curriculum, 

we have been exploring the different Earthshot prizes which look at improving our 

planet’s sustainability! As well as this, some children also enjoyed a day at a chess tour-

nament in town and football golf at Aintree! What a week!  

Year 5  11/7/25 



Year 6 have had a wonderful, penultimate week at Knotty Ash! It's been filled with play prac-
tice: singing, dancing and signing and we are all very excited for our final performance on 
Tuesday night! The highlight of the week was our amazing school trip to Moel Famau on 
Thursday.  All the children totally embraced the challenge and even on a very hot day, all 
made it to the top with smiles on their faces. Lots of our children I think we have a lot of bud-
ding hikers in our hands.  They were praised for their impeccable behaviour so thank you year 
6 for making this a lovely day to remember! We have also had a lovely finally session with LFC 
on Tuesday, doing relays and healthy eating games. We also had 4 year 6s who very made it to 
the Liverpool City Championships for athletics who did us very proud. Theo became city 
champion in the 75m and 2nd in the high jump and the boys relay did an amazing job! Well 
done everyone!  

I've also attached athletics pictures where Theo became city championship in 75m and came 
2nd in high jump. The year 6 boys relay team also did us all proud and should be incredibly 
proud of reaching the city championships.  

Year 6  11/7/25 



Year 6 have had a wonderful final week and send off from Knotty Ash! I have to say it's been 
very special. You made us all very proud and wowed us all with your performance of Knotty 
Ash Here we go again! You made everyone laugh and cry in a night to remember. We've had 
so many exciting highlights- soaking each other and the teachers at our water fight in forest 
school, a cooked breakfast, performing at Knottyashtonbury and the talent show! And of 
course saying goodbyes and making final memories we will cherish. Thank you, year 6 for 
making this year so enjoyable- you have been a pleasure and I will always remember you all 
as a very special first class. You are a wonderful group of young people with such bright fu-
tures ahead who will be missed at Knotty Ash! Remember to come back and visit us and al-
ways believe if yourselves- you are incredible! Ms Hunter, Mrs Petyt, Miss McCormick, Mr 
Murphy and all your KA family x 

Year 6  18/7/25 



DRB 1  11/7/25 

We also had lots of fun baking tasty biscuits with our friends from Junior DRB in 
preparation for our coffee morning with families – it was such a lovely event, and we really 
enjoyed sharing our bakes with you! We made lemon, vanilla, and chocolate chip biscuits, 
which were a big hit with everyone. 
To top off a fantastic week, we enjoyed a trip to New Brighton on Monday with our KS1 
mainstream friends. We had a lovely stroll to the park and the beach, and we even took 
part in a litter-picking activity to help keep our environment clean and plastic-free. It was a 
fun and meaningful day, and the children really enjoyed making a positive difference. 

With just one more week to go 

before the summer holidays, 

we’ve been making the most of 

our time in class! 

The children have been busy fin-

ishing their BSL stories and have 

loved retelling them to each oth-

er. We’ve especially enjoyed ex-

ploring The Rainbow Fish, learn-

ing all about kindness, sharing, 

and how to be a good friend. 

In maths, we’ve been consoli-

dating our understanding of 

time focusing on o’clock and half 

past. The children can now con-

fidently recognise that when the 

long hand is on the 12, it’s 

o’clock, and when it's on the 6, 

it’s half past. 



It’s hard to believe we’re approaching the final week of the school year – the time has 
truly flown by, and this week was no exception! 

In maths, the children have been busy recapping key concepts from throughout the year, 
including addition, subtraction, shape, and time. It’s been lovely to see how much 
they’ve remembered and how confidently they’ve tackled each challenge. 

In Language, Ann has been teaching the children about the differences between BSL and 
English. One key difference is sentence structure: while English follows a subject-verb-
object order (e.g., “I am going to the shop”), BSL uses a topic-comment structure, which 
would be signed as “Shop me go.” 

A special shout out goes to India and Kyra, who, alongside Mrs Edwards and Mrs 
Pierssene, completed the impressive climb up Moel Famau this week. They reached the 
summit in a very respectable time – under an hour! A brilliant achievement and a proud 
moment for them all. Well done, girls! 

One more week to go!  

DRB 2  11/7/25 



 Congratulations to Year  3 — GREAT attendance! 

Remember, every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  For support, give us a call! 

Whole school attendance this week 94.4% 

Class attendance winners  Year 3 with 97.1% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 95.0% 

Year 1 90.7% 

Year 2 95.1% 

Year 3 97.1% 

Year 4 93.1% 

Year 5 94.6% 

Year 6 95.0% 







Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 

Mrs Murphy  Spanish & Interventions 



 

Autumn Term 

INSET DAY  Monday 1st September 

START OF TERM Y1-Y6  Tuesday 2nd September 

HALF TERM  27th—31st October 

INSET DAY  Monday 3rd November 

END OF TERM  Friday 19th December 

 

Spring Term 

INSET DAY  Monday 5th January 

START OF TERM   Tuesday 6th January 

HALF TERM   16th—20th February 

END OF TERM  Friday 27th March 

 

Summer Term 

INSET DAY  Monday 13th April 

START OF TERM   Tuesday 14th April 

HALF TERM   25th—29th May 

INSET DAY  Monday 1st June 

END OF TERM  Friday 17th June 



The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C




 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


 



  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

